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The Federal Government will investigate selling the publicly-owned health fund, Medibank Private, in a move to be announced in this month's Budget.

The step is expected to revive the outcry over government sell-offs of public assets.

Medibank, Australia's biggest health fund covering three million people, has been hit by a hemorrhage in funds and is believed to have lost more than $50million in recent months.

No firm estimate of Medibank's market worth was available last night but it could be expected to sell for $500million to $1billion. The sale price is likely to be pegged back by its fragile finances and difficulties in the insurance market.

The Federal Opposition has made it clear it would oppose the sale of Medibank, partly because of its crucial role as a government lever in influencing health insurance generally.

Any attempt to sell Medibank will be opposed in the Senate.

The Budget is expected to propose the first step in the sale process, a scoping study to explore the financial implications. 

A significant issue, however, is who owns the fund - its members or the Government.

In a legislative sense, Medibank is owned by two shareholders, the health minister and the finance minister. At issue is whether in equity terms, the fund, which has cleared original debts it had to the Commonwealth, is now owned by its members, who would have the right to the proceeds of a sale.

The proposal comes at a time of uncertainty after the profitability of health funds dived after the surge in members generated by the Government's health cover reforms two years ago.

Medibank Private, which made a profit of just over $100million last financial year, was hit hardest because of the impact of the September 11 attacks on its investments, and also because its low premiums failed to cover the huge increase in the private care it had to pay for.

Its woes were highlighted when the Herald revealed that it had sought a 13 per cent increase in premiums earlier this year. 

This was knocked back to an average 8.9 per cent rise after pressure from the Government.

The tough future for Medibank was underlined last month when it announced the contract of the managing director, Mark Burrowes, was not being renewed. Originally it was thought Mr Burrowes had been hired from the private sector to lead it into privatisation.

The last time the Government seriously considered selling the fund was in 1999. At that time the privatisation of Telstra was controversial, and it is thought the Government held off partly because of a reluctance to court wider protests against sell-offs.

The controversy over any sale of Medibank would be likely to renew debate over the future ownership of Telstra, which is 50.1 per cent owned by the Government. The Government has said the sale of Telstra is on hold until it is satisfied country services are satisfactory. 

